
NEWSLETTER   
Wednesday, 8 May 2019 

Week 2, Term 2, 2019 

 

Newlands  School 

NURTURE, LEARN, SUCCEED — TOGETHER. HE  TANGATA   HE  TANGATA   HE  TANGATA. 

Phone:   (04) 461 6900   Fax:    (04) 461 6902 Text Absences:   027 261 6901 

Emails:  admin@newlandsprimary.school.nz  or  megan@newlandsprimary.school.nz 

Website:  https://newlandsprimary.school.nz/ 

Kia ora, assalam-o-alaikum, ni hao, malo e lelei, talofa lava, kia orana, namaste 
and greetings to everyone. 

A Seuss Party – the school production 
A Seuss Party Performances – twice on Tuesday 28 May and twice on Thursday 30 May  

 

Our school production, A Seuss Party, will be on stage in Week 5 for four 
shows, two matinee and two evening performances.  
 

The performances will be held in the Newlands Intermediate School Hall. 
Tuesday 28 May - Matinee at 12.45 and an evening performance at 7 pm. 
Thursday 30 May - Matinee at 12.45 and an evening performance at 7 pm. 
 

There is no performance on Wednesday 29 May 
as the NZEI have signalled this as a possible day 
of industrial action and we wanted to provide 

certainty for families about the dates and times, and not change anything at the 
last minute. 
 

Newlands Intermediate have worked so hard to accommodate our production 
times amongst their own schoolΩs busy schedule, with lots of juggling to get 
enough performances so all whanau can see the show.  
 
Ticket sales: We will start ticket sales early next week. An information email will come out with all the     
details shortly. 
 
 

Paid NZEI union meetings  
The teachers attended their NZEI meetings over two afternoons this week, yesterday and today. We had 
paired classes up so the school programme continued as normal. 
 

Bookclub Issue 3 –  closes next week - Thursday 16 May 
The third Scholastic Book club order for 2019, Issue 3, is out and orders are due back at school on Thursday 16 
May. If you would like to use your credit card to pay for your book club order this is available online 
through the Book club LOOP (Linked online ordering and payment scheme) The instructions are on the order 
form and the process is easy. You can, of course, still pay using cash or cheques by sending the order and 
money in a sealed envelope to school. Happy reading everyone. 
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School Cross Country Run – Wednesday 22 May  
The students are training hard working towards the Cross Country Run 
on Wednesday 22 May. As Newlands Park is currently undergoing 
drainage work our usual running routes have had some modification. 
But the students have put in a lot of hard mahi and are looking 
forward to competing on the day. 
We warmly invite all whanau, parents, and friends of the school to the 
Cross Country event at school. The times are a bit variable, but roughly 
the plan is:   
¶ Junior Syndicate, or Te Kakano, at 

9 am on the schoolΩs top field. 
¶ Middle Syndicate, or Te Pihi, at 

9.30 am starting one the schoolΩs 
top field.  

¶ Senior Syndicate, or Te Kohuri, at 
10 am starting on the schoolΩs top 
field. 

We are looking forward to a great 
morning. The top runners will have an 
opportunity to represent the school at 
the Northern Zone Cross Country races 
later in the term. 
 

Notice regarding enrolments at Newlands School 2019: 
second enrolment period 
Enrolment at Newlands School is governed by an enrolment scheme, 
details of which are available from our website:  
https://newlandsprimary.school.nz/enrolments/  The board has determined that up to 12 places are likely to 
be available for out of zone students in 2019. The exact number of places will depend on the number of        
applications received from students who live within the schoolΩs home zone. 
 

The second enrolment period runs from Saturday 6 July 2019 to Wednesday 18 December 2019. For students 
seeking enrolment within the second enrolment period of 2019, the deadline for receipt of applications for 
out of zone places is 9am, Wednesday 5 June 2019. If the number of out of zone applications exceeds the 
number of places available, students will be selected by      ballot. If a ballot for out of zone places is required, 
this will be held on Wednesday 5 June 2019. Parents will be informed of the outcome of the ballot within 
three school days of the ballot being held. Details of how applications from out of zone students are processed 
are available on our school website (detailed above). 
Parents of students who live within the home zone and intend enrolling their child at any time during the  year 
should notify the school by Wednesday 5 June 2019 to assist the school to plan appropriately for the rest of 
the year. Students who live in the home zone are entitled to enrol at the school. 
 

Details relating to the second enrolment period for out of zone enrolments for 2019 are as follows: 
Second Enrolment period is from Saturday 6 July 2019 to Wednesday 18 December 2019. 
Deadline for receipt of applications: 9am, Wednesday 5 June 2019. 
Date of ballot: Wednesday 5 June 2019. 

 

Enrolment packs are available from the school office, phone 461 6900, or from our website. 

UP AND COMING EVENTS 
 

The following are the up and  
coming events for the next month.   
Click here to go to calendar on website: 
 

 
 

THURSDAY 16 MAY 
BOOKCLUB (ISSUE 3 2019) ORDERING 
CLOSES 
 

WEDNESDAY 22 MAY 
SCHOOL CROSS COUNTRY 
όth{¢thb9a9b¢ 5!¢9 L{ CwL5!¸ нп a!¸ύ 
 

WEDNESDAY 22 MAY 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING AT 7PM 
 

FRIDAY 24 MAY AT MIDDAY 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES ELECTION  
NOMINATIONS CLOSE 
 

TUESDAY 28 MAY & THURSDAY 30 MAY 
TWO SHOWS ON BOTH DAYS: 
 MATINEE 12:45PM, EVENING 7:00PM 
 
 

MONDAY 3 AND TUESDAY 4 JUNE 
QUEENS BIRTHDAY WEEKEND—SCHOOL 
CLOSED 
 

 

WEDNESDAY 5 JUNE 9AM 
DEADLINE FOR OUT OF ZONE  
ENROLMENT APPLICATIONS FOR SECOND 
ENROLMENT PERIOD IN 2019 
 

THURSDAY 27 JUNE 
TEACHER ONLY DAY—SCHOOL CLOSED 

https://newlandsprimary.school.nz/
https://newlandsprimary.school.nz/enrolments/
https://newlandsprimary.school.nz/school-calendar/


  
 
 

         Community Notices 
    For details on the activities and events detailed below, click here to visit our website.      
 

Student Placement s—Host Families 
needed for June. 

Mary Potter Hospice Appeal 
Call for volunteers— мтκму May 2019 

Junior Tough Guy & Gal Challenge 
22 & 23 May 2019 

The Parenting Children Course  
Starts 13 May 

Martinborough Maths Craft Day  
26 May 2019 

NEW: Gym Jam at Tawa Recreation 
Centre Sundays for pre-schoolers 

After School Te Reo Lessons Newlands Rugby Club 
New Rippa Rugby grade 2019 

Onslow Gymnastic Club Wellington Marathon June 2019 
Request for volunteers 

Leaping Lizards School of Dance Game Dev Club—after School 
programme at Newlands Int 

Thistle Highland Dancers Spiritus Dance Classes for Adults NEW: Wellington Diving Club Sunshine Drama Classes 
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Election Timeline 

Call for Nominations Nomination forms posted to all eligible voters on 
Monday 6 May 

Nominations close Noon on Friday 24 May 

LŦ ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ƳƻǊŜ ǾŀƭƛŘ ƴƻƳƛƴŀǝƻƴǎ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ ǘƘŀƴ ǘƘŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ Ǉƻǎƛǝƻƴǎ ŀŘǾŜǊǝǎŜŘΣ ŀ ǾƻǝƴƎ ŜƭŜŎǝƻƴ ǿƛƭƭ 
ōŜ ƘŜƭŘΦ 

Voting papers sent to all eligible voters Monday 27 May 

Election Day (voting closes) Noon on Friday 7 June 

Votes counted Thursday 13 June 

Board takes office Friday 14 June 

Newlands School Board of TrusteesΩ Election  
 

Nominations are invited for the election of 5 parent representatives to 
the Newlands School Board of Trustees.  
 

The voting roll is open for inspection at the school and can be viewed    
during normal school hours.  

A nomination form and a notice calling for nominations has been     
posted all eligible voters at the beginning of this week. Eligible voters 
are the parents/legal guardians/immediate caregivers of current       
students of  Newlands School.  
 

You can nominate another person to stand as a candidate, or you can 
nominate yourself. Both parts of the form must be signed.  Additional 
nomination forms can be obtained from the school office.  
 

Nominations close at noon on Friday 24 May and may be accompanied 
by a signed candidate statement and photograph. There will be a list of   
candidatesΩ names, as they come to hand, for inspection at the school.  
 
Megan Chisholm  
Returning Officer  
 
You can find out more information about the Board of Trustees and its role, and whatΩs involved with being a trustee by 
visiting the following website:  https://www.trustee-election.co.nz/becoming-a-trustee/ 

LATEST NEWS: ELECTION 
YOUΩVE GOT MAIL! 

Look out for your nomination form which should  
arrive in your letterbox towards the end of this 
week. 

 

WANT TO SEE THE BOARD IN ACTION? 

Our next Board meeting is being held on 

Wednesday 22 May at 7pm.  It is held in the 

staffroom at school.  Everybody is welcome to sit 

in at the meeting and gain an understanding of 

the role of trustees. 

https://newlandsprimary.school.nz/our-school/community-information/
https://newlandsprimary.school.nz/
https://www.trustee-election.co.nz/becoming-a-trustee/

